Town of Haw River

Town Council Meeting

Monday, March 3, 2014
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Town Council Meeting on Monday, March 3, 2014 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00pm.

Council Members Present: Buddy Boggs, Lee Lovette, Jeff Fogleman, Kelly Allen, and Ashley Warren (entered meeting at 7:06 pm)
Council Members Absent: n/a
Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Clerk Melanie Hamilton, Attorney Rob Jennings
Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order and gave the invocation at 7:00 pm.
The Town Council presented Patrolman Boggs, Lieutenant Thomas, and Captain Harrison (absent) with certificates of appreciation for their teamwork and extra efforts during the recent ice storm.
Consent Agenda

7:03 pm
The Council reviewed the previous meeting minutes from the February 3, 2014 Council Meeting.

Councilmember Allen made a motion to approve the consent agenda. Motion carried 4-0.
New Business

7:04 pm
The Town Council heard a request from Chad “Brian” Roberts to have “The Warehouse R/C Complex” classified as an Amusement Establishment in regards to the Town’s Zoning Ordinance.
Manager Earp asked the Council for some guidance regarding a new business that will be opening soon in Haw River. Brian Roberts will be opening “The Warehouse R/C Complex” as a remote control car track complex for public events. Due to the unique nature of the business, Manager Earp asked the council for their input before deciding the classification of the facility. 
Following discussion, Councilmember Lovette made a motion to classify The Warehouse R/C Complex as an Amusement Establishment in regards to the Town’s Zoning Ordinance. Motion carried 5-0.
7:10 pm

The Town Council considered a proclamation honoring the 100th Anniversary of the Alamance County Chamber of Commerce.
Manager Earp presented the Council with a request from Mac Williams, president of the Alamance Chamber of Commerce, asking the Council to consider taking official action recognizing the Chamber in honor of their centennial year. 
Councilmember Allen made a motion to approve a proclamation honoring the 100th Anniversary of the Alamance Chamber of Commerce. Motion carried 5-0.
7:12 pm
The Town Council reviewed and considered approving a resolution adopting the 2012 Local Water Supply Plan. 
Manager Earp informed the Council that NCDENR has reviewed and approved the 2012 Local Water Supply Plan update submitted by the Town. The 2012 LWSP must now be adopted by the Council. 
After brief discussion, Councilmember Lovette made a motion to approve the resolution adopting the 2012 Local Water Supply Plan. Motion carried 5-0.
7:14 pm

The Town Council considered a request from Haw River Business Center for adjustment of the fees for the March 2014 utility bill due March 15, 2014.
Manager Earp presented the Council with a request from the Haw River Business Center for the Council to consider an adjustment on their recent water bill. Due to extreme cold weather events, the Haw River Business Center had a service pipe burst in the old mill section of the property that services the storage warehouses. The loss of water was so great that the meter stopped working at 55,000 gallons. As the leak developed over a weekend it was not discovered until Monday morning and service was immediately stopped. Based on an evaluation done by Glen Tufts, the best estimate is that the leak was 600,000 gallons. Rosemarie Williams (representative of Haw River business Center) met with Town staff in early February concerning the leak and a corrective action plan. Ms. Williams is planning to spend $15,000 - $20,.000 to install a new service. Haw River Business Center has had a bill adjustment within the last 12 months and therefore the Council must decide if they would like to honor Ms. Williams’ request for a second sewer adjustment. 
Following discussion regarding a possible bill adjustment, Councilmember Lovette made a motion to approve adjusting the Haw River Business center bill to $3,622.45, billing water at a regular rate and adjusting sewer to average usage. Motion carried 4-1 with Councilmember Allen dissenting. 
7:22 pm
Manager’s Update

· E-verify compliance letters have been sent out to all active vendors. 
· Burlington will be completing a burnout on the water system starting in mid April. The Town will be sending out information on this to all residents at the beginning of April.

· We have received a verbal commitment from NCDOT for the additional $75,000 in funding needed to complete the Main Street sidewalk project.

· Financial Update

· The Town’s application for the NC Clean Water State Revolving Fund in the amount of $655,000 was denied. The Town will reapply in April.

· Review of the 2013 Animal Control intake log from the Animal Shelter.

· TWC is attempting to merge with Comcast which will give our residents fewer choices for service.

· Economic Development Update – Dave Morton and Chad Sharp of Dynamic Investors have split their business and the Challenge Golf Course is in foreclosure.

7:37 pm

Adjourn  
There being no other business, Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 5-0.
__________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor Boggs

Melanie R. Hamilton, Clerk




